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August 23, 2023 
 
Re: Conservation and Development Policies Plan 2025-30 (C&D Plan) 
 
Rebecca Augur, AICP 
Policy Development Coordinator – Office of Responsible Growth  
Office of Policy and Management (OPM) 
450 Capitol Avenue MS# 54ORG 
Hartford CT 06106-1379 
 
The Council on Environmental Quality (Council) provides the following comments in response 
to OPM’s request for assistance in identifying potential policies, objectives, performance 
measurements and potential implementation methods to include in the state’s Conservation 
and Development Policies Plan 2025-30 (C&D Plan). 
 
The Council submits an annual report, Environmental Quality in Connecticut1, to the Governor 
on the status of Connecticut’s environment, including progress toward goals of the statewide 
environmental plan, with recommendations for remedying deficiencies of state programs. 
Through this effort, the Council analyzes over forty environmental indicators and their 
interrelationships, and the Council has determined that the majority of Connecticut's key 
environmental indicators are strongly affected by a changing climate. Consequently, the 
Council believes that climate change mitigation and adaption should be a focus of the C&D 
Plan. Furthermore, since the revised C&D Plan would incorporate the period 2025-2030, it 
would be appropriate to consider the policies and priorities identified as “near term actions” 
from the Governor’s Council on Climate Change (GC3) Phase I report.2 
 
Topics identified by the Council that warrant special attention in the revised C&D Plan, include 
but are not limited to reduction of greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions; preservation of open 
space, forests, and farmland; protection of wetlands, riparian corridors, critical habitat, and 
water resources; improvement of air and water resources; energy and water conservation; and 
the efficient use of energy. Further, the Council supports policies that encourage development 
strategies that protect human health and the environment, create economic opportunities, and 
provide attractive and affordable neighborhoods for people of all income levels3.  
 
Thank you for your consideration of the Council’s comments.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Paul Aresta,  
Executive Director 
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